
Fertile City Council Minutes 
Special Meeting 

September 26, 2017 
 
The Fertile City Council held a special meeting on Monday, September 26, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in 
the Community Center.   Present were:  Mayor Daniel Wilkens and Council members Todd 
Wise, Linda Widrig, and Reid Jensrud. 
 
The purpose of the meeting was to conduct interviews of the final three candidates selected for 
the open Public Works position.  Interviews were conducted at 6, 7, and 8 p.m. and all candidates 
were asked the same set of questions that had been selected by the Personnel Committee.  A 
scoring system had also been developed to rank all of the candidates in several different 
categories related to the job description and requirements of the position. 
 
After the interviews had been conducted and the scoring completed, a discussion was held on the 
three candidates and which one was best suited for the position. 
 
After further discussion, a motion was made by Council member Jensrud, seconded by Council 
member Widrig to offer the position to Daniel Lene for $20 per hour.  The motion was carried. 
 
Discussion was also held on getting job evaluations for City staff completed as soon as possible, 
the development of a step program for the City, and a review of the current personnel policy to 
see if there were necessary updates to be made. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m.  
 
 
 
_______________________________  ______________________________ 
Daniel Wilkens, Mayor    Lisa J. Liden, City Administrator 
 

 
 
 
 
  


